ST. VERONICA SENIORS MEETING SEPTEMBER 12, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 1:00pm with the opening prayer. The Gospel was read for the following Sunday.

Paul Ross introduced two (2) new members: Barbara Brinkley and Jack Evans.

Minutes for the August meeting were read by Barb Razzano in the absence of Eileen Winter. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read by Tom Patt and seconded by Bert Farwick.

The Treasurers' report was given by Clara Yannetti. Beginning balance from August 8, 2013 through September 11, 2013 was \$8,700.26. The ending balance for that period was \$8,679.54. A motion was made to accept the report by Bert Farwick and seconded by Tom Patt.

Corresponding Secretary, Peggy Farwick reported sending a Get-well card to Tom Patt and received a Thank Note from Pat Kramer for the Mass sent to her in the memory of her sister.

OLD BUSINESS

Clara Yannetti reported on an up and coming Casino trip to Rising Star on Monday, November 4. Bus leaves around 9 (?) returning by 5pm.

Paul Ross suggested that we purchase an ad in the Parish Bulletin for a year, encouraging membership to our Senior Group. Cost for the ad would be \$265.00 for a year. Suggestion was declined.

Paul Ross commented on some possible trips: a Day trip to Hubers Farm in Indiana the second week in November. The trip includes family style lunch, trip to glass factory, wine tasting and gift shop. A motion was made to go ahead with the planning by Bert Farwick and seconded by Carolyn Methard. We need at least 15 people.

Another trip would be a day trip to Louisville, KY. Included would be Churchill Downs, Louisville Bat Museum.

Possible trip to Branson in March, 2014 which entails 5 days, 4 nights, with 7 meals and 5 shows for about \$600.00 per person. Need at least 15 for that trip.

Senior Mass is scheduled for 8am on October 13. Beginning with Rosary and ending with breakfast. Sign-up sheet is provided.

Ron Yersky wanted to know when we would be getting Parish financial information. Paul said that Ben Buerger was on vacation.

NEW BUSINESS

Craft classes- someone has offered to hold classes after Thursday meetings. But no painting is offered. Let Paul know if you are interested.

Birthday cake was won by Jack Rosemond.

Split the Pot: Split 3 ways (none to treasury) \$57.00 each to Claire De Maris, Peggy White, Ruth Crooker.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Pat Kramer and Claire DeMaris.

Next meeting Thursday, October 10 in Ministry Center.